CITY OF WILMORE MINUTES
July 15, 2024

The Wilmore City Council met for a regular session Monday, July 15, 2024, at 6:.00
p.m. with Mayor Harold Rainwater presiding. Counciimembers present were Leonard Fitch, Jim
Brumfield, Kim Deyer, David Riel, Wes Metcalfe, and Attorney Bobby Gullette, Ir.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Councilmember Deyer made the motion, seconded by Councilmember Riel, to approve the
Minutes of July 1, 2024, There was no discussion, all members voted aye.

OLD BUSINESS

Ordinance 2024-7 (An Ordinance Amending the FY25 Budget) - 2" Reading to include the
$750,000 Granary Project CDBG Grant. Councilmember Deyer made the motion, seconded by
Councilmember Riel, to approve Ordinance 2024-7. There was no discussion, all members voted
aye.

NEW BUSINESS

Mayor Rainwater made the recommendation to reappoint Dave Carlstedt as a NWJC Joint
Tourism Commissioner representing the City of Wilmore. Councilmember Brumfield made the
motion, seconded by Councilmember Deyer, to reappoint Dave Carlstedt. There was no
discussion, all members voted aye.

Chris Montgomery with the Jessamine County/City of Wilmore Joint Planning Commission
made the recommendation for a Zone Map Amendment for 206 S Maple St. to change the zoning
from R-2 Residential to R-3 Residential. Councilmember Riel made the motion, seconded by
Councilmember Wes Metcalfe, to approve the motion. After a brief discussion, all members
voted aye.

Ordinance 2024-8 (An Ordinance Levying a Property Tax and Tangible Property Tax for the
City of Wilmore, Kentucky for the Year 2024) 1*' Reading — After some discussion,
Councilmember Brumfield suggested tabling the item until the August 5, 2024, meeting. All
members agreed.

Ordinance 2024-9 (An Ordinance Levying Ad Valorem Property Tax on all Motor Vehicles by
the City of Wilmore, Kentucky for the Year 2024) 1% Reading — After some discussion,
Councilmember Brumfield suggested tabling the item until the August 5, 2024, meeting. All
members agreed.

1. Reports from the Council



2. Reports from the Staff
Police Chief Nelson Shrout made the request for Declaration of Surplus for police department
vehicles listed:

2011 Crown Victoria 2014 Dodge Charger 2016 Dodge Charger

Councilmember Deyer made the motion, seconded by Councilmember Metcalfe, to approve the
surplus of the vehicles. There was no discussion, all members voted aye.

Fire Chief Jimmy Powers stated that the Wilmore Fire Department 100-year anniversary
celebration event will be held on September 28, 2024.

Director of Utilities and Public Works Dave Carlstedt
Director of Facilities and Cemetery Vince Lewellen
Director of Community Development Judy Woolums
Director of Parks and Recreation Amy Fitch

COUNCILMEMBERS COMMENTS

REPORTS FROM COMMITTEES AND GUEST SPEAKERS

Todd Preher with Republic Services updated the Council on Republic’s efforts to provide solid
waste services to Wilmore.

Respectfully submitted,
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Flafold Rainwater, Mayor
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Donna Back, City Clerk




